


request-or-appeal. Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days 
of the date of my response to your request. If you submit your appeal by mail, both the letter and 
the envelope should be clearly marked "Freedom of Information Act Appeal."  If possible, please 
provide a copy of your original request and this response letter with your appeal. 

 
Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at 

the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services 
they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is:  Office of Government Information Services, 
National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, 
Maryland 20740-6001; e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-877-
684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769.  Please reference the FOIA/PA No. above in any 
correspondence with OGIS. 

 
Thank you for your interest in the Civil Rights Division. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Tink Cooper 
 

Tink Cooper, Deputy Chief 
Freedom of Information/Privacy Acts Unit 

Civil Rights Division 
 


